
Director, Transport Assessments Planning Services  

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment  

GPO Box 39  

Sydney, NSW 2001 

 Application: SSI 7485  

Dear Director Transport Assessments Planning Services,  

I write regarding the proposed modification to M4-M5 Link, Mod 2 The Crescent overpass and 

changes to pedestrian infrastructure in North Annandale, Rozelle and Rozelle Bay Foreshore area. I 

am opposed to the modifications in their entirety. 

 I believe RMS should reinstate the safe, direct access from the approved EIS GreenLink to create a 

continuous green open space connection from the Rozelle Rail yards and Annandale to the 

foreshore. When the M4-M5 Link was originally proposed, it attracted substantial objection from the 

public, which was in part mollified by the addition of the GreenLink. To now seek to modify the only 

part of the proposal which provided much needed accessible open space for the community is 

frankly a betrayal of the public. 

I want you to reinstate your own vision as laid out in Transport for NSW Future Strategy 2056. Work 

with the community to design a feasible option that brings the best elements from the approved EIS 

design into the modification.  

My key concerns with the M4-M5 Modification are:  

● The significantly reduced safety and increased risk for pedestrians and cyclists with removed 

access over The Crescent to Bicentennial Park and the increased traffic along Johnson Street.  

● Being required to cross five sets of pedestrian lights at The Crescent as my op>on to reach the 

foreshore from Annandale or the Rozelle light rail stop.  

● Removal of direct ac>ve links to the foreshore, cu?ng the community off from the area and the 

proposed revitalisation of the entire Bays Precinct, including linking the Light Rail and Bus stops to a 

Ferry wharf and Metro station.  

● Urban and landscape design that is being built before a finalised Masterplan for the area.  

● Traffic changes that limit movements around the suburb and create further conges>on in the local 

streets of Annandale, Forest Lodge, Glebe, Lilyfield and Rozelle with no planning to deal with these.  

My submission is asking RMS and the Project Team to reinstate the Greenlink, and provide 

continuous, safe and direct pedestrian access to the foreshore and future transport options such as 

the Metro West and Foreshore Ferry Wharf.  

Yours Sincerely, 

Elizabeth McCrone 

mcquang@tpg.com.au 

0433798628 

http://cbs.wondershare.com/go.php?pid=5264&m=db



